
California Air Resources Board (CARB) description of information obtained in 
connection with the development and implementation of the plan to mitigate the 

effects of additional emissions authorized by the July 30, 2021 proclamation 
 
Pursuant to the Proclamation, a total of four new combustion turbines were 

installed at two locations, one in Yuba City (the Greenleaf site) and one in Placerville 
(the Roseville Energy site). In order to ensure that the units were operable in the case of 
an energy shortfall, these units were commissioned on an expedited basis, and without 
the nitrogen oxide and carbon monoxide pollution controls that would otherwise be 
required. The relevant air districts—Feather River for the Greenleaf site and Placer 
County for the Roseville Energy site—provided air permits and commissioning run time 
information for each facility to CARB.  Placer County also provided an estimate of 
emissions stemming from the commissioning of the units at the Roseville Energy site. 
See attached for all documentation that CARB received from the air districts. CARB is 
continuing to assess whether the emissions associated with commissioning the new 
units must be mitigated under the Proclamation.  

 
CARB did not receive information directly from the operators of the new units.  

CARB also did not receive information from any of the existing facility operators that 
were subject to the DOE Section 202 Order.  Facility operators were not required to 
report to CARB under the Proclamation because there were no CAISO Grid Warning or 
Emergency events during the period that the Proclamation was in effect, such that the 
facilities would have operated above permit limits and been required to report emissions 
to CARB. 

 
 
 


